
Clearfield High School Community Council Minutes 

Wednesday, September 18, 2019 

 

Members in attendance: 

Chris Keime  Ryan Everhart  Dan Pitcher  Julie Muir Randall 

Kallie Westover Erin Blankenship Michael Haney Liz Hansen  

Vicki Stewart  Nichole Young Michelle Wunderlich 

 

Others present:  

Michael Martini Terra Bingham Melissa Fox 

 

Excused:  Alan Clark  Adam Shumway 

 

Absent:  Michael Dyer 

 

Welcome: Chris Keime 

Elections: Led by Chris Keime 

Liz Hansen elected Chair;  Michelle Wunderlich elected Vice Chair 

 

Liz took over meeting  

 

School Improvement Plan  

Proposed changes to goal #1.  

Changed wording to reflect that each course will maintain a 91% passing rate  per 

term or improve by 2% 

Motion to approve the change in wording by Chris Keime, 2nd by Erin Blankenship 

Vote- Motion passed 

 No other changes 

Land Trust Expenditure Review 



 Proposed change to CE Productivity of $8,000.00 attached to SIP goal #4. 

  This expenditure is no longer needed, and it is proposed that we drop it. 

Proposed that $10,000.00 be added to the expenditures for the 2019-20 school year to pay 

for a scholarship councilor. 

Motion to add the $10,000.00 for a scholarship counselor and to drop the $8,000.00 for 

CE Productivity by Liz Hansen, 2nd by Michael Haney 

Vote- Motion Passed  

 No other changes 

TSSA/TSSP Budget Review 

The budget is being used to pay extra salaries for teachers for AP Classes, 4 Productivity 

Periods, Advanced Courses, Summer Collaboration. School year Collaboration 

After school tutoring from 2:30-4:30, Monday – Thursday  

 2.5 hours per day 4 days per week working with students that cannot be in the regular 

classroom 

Any of the budget not used will be allocated elsewhere later in the year 

 

Dance Policy 

Mixed reviews on how the students feel about the new policy of CHS students only at the 

dances 

A change was made to the policy to reflect district policy 

Charter and Homeschool students that live within the boundaries of CHS will be 

allowed to attend the dance if they fill out an online application and receive 

approval from the school 

2018-19 Junior prom had about 700 attendees, 200 of the attendees were guest 

from other schools. 

The new dance policy is to meet the goal of a more united student body. 

Single tickets are available to the dance for those that don’t have a date. 

This policy will be revisited at the next community council meeting, after the 

Homecoming dance to see if dance numbers were affected. 

 

Are the school SIP goals being read by faculty, parents, students?  What can be done to so 

everyone is aware of what the goals are? 



 Liz Hansen brought up the idea of posters 

 

Other Business 

School Restroom policy briefly discussed 

 The use of the restroom during class time is at the discretion of the teachers. 

 

School Accreditation 

 Oct 7-8 

 Email invites sent out to parents 

 

Liz Hansen encouraged community council members to attend school events and to post about 

the experience. 

Student Life: Senior class President 

 Lanyard policy 

  Makes checking into class easier 

  Most students are wearing them in halls – not always in class 

  A couple of glitches to work through 

 Opening Assembly 

 Good activity participation 

 Senior Sunrise (best attendance ever) 

 Homecoming 

  Activities for the students almost every day 

 

Elementary Leadership conference is next week for all the elementary schools that feed into CHS 

 It will be run be CHS student body officers 

 

Notis APP 

 Will be introduced at the Homecoming assembly September 20, 2019 



 Closed network that can be used to get information to students and parents 

 Chris Keime will send out promo videos to the community council 

 

Community Council Meetings will continue to be the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 4 pm 

Motion to adjourn by  Liz Hansen, 2nd by Vicki Stewart 

Adjourned until October 16, 2019 


